MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY 19TH FEBRUARY 2014 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr’s Brian Thomas, Nick McNally Gwyneth Davies, Sheena Duller and Eifion Smith.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Ifan Jones Evans and Cllr Ifan Davies.  Cllr Andra Jones was not present.

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Sheena Duller.

Matters Arising.

Cllr’s Nick McNally and Sheena Duller attended a meeting of the Cylch Caron Project on our behalf. Things are progressing with the project but some who attended the meeting had concerns that other facilities like Bryntyrion would suffer.

Defibrillator

Cllr Gwyneth Davies has been speaking with Mr Glan Davies about the possibility of getting a defibrillator for the village. The cost of the machine is £800.00; £250.00 has already been raised. Cllr Davies was asked to invite Mr Davies to our next meeting to talk about how we could get a defibrillator. Other nearby communities are in the process of getting ones, before we can apply there must be twelve community members who are willing to be trained in using the machine. Councillors wee asked to approach local residents to see if there was any interest.

Correspondence;

One Voice Wales;

A letter was received from One Voice Wales asking for membership for 2014-15. Membership is £58.00 for the year.
WMS 

A poster was sent to Cllr Sheena Duller from Mrs Helena Douglas, it was a draft copy of the poster they intend to erect when shooting is in progress on their firing range. Councillors felt that the message was too strong and needed changing. Cllr Duller was going to change some of the wording and send it back to Mrs Douglas for approval. 
Ceredigion for All: Our Livelihoods, Our Economic Regeneration Strategy.

A consultation document on the above is available to look at on Ceredigion County Council’s website. Responses to the consultation should be made by the 3rd March.

Play Friendly Community Wales;
Ceredigion County Council sent a questionnaire to communities to assess what makes communities Play Friendly. As there are no play facilities in our community it was decided that it was not necessary to fill the form.

Community Website;

A reminder was sent from Ceredigion County Council regarding the setting up of community websites, and a copy of the original letter sent in July 2013 informing all community councils that they must provide information to the public electronically, and that the clerk can be contacted by e-mail, publish public notices and agendas etc. £500.00 has been made available to community councils to set up a website. Currently Ysbyty Ystwyth has not taken up this grant, as Cllr Andra Jones said she could create a website for the community council but nothing has been set up as yet. 
A letter was also received from Technoleg Taliesin who specialises in setting up websites and can create one for community councils for a cost of £500.00. Hosting costs are £95.00 per year with the first year included in the set up price. The clerk is going to try and contact Cllr Jones to see if she has started working on a website. If we want the £500.00 then the County Council need to be informed before March 31st.
Bank Accounts;

The latest statements show that there is £2463.49 in the Business Saver Account and £2073.61 in the Community Account.

Precept;

The community council have asked for an annual precept of £2000.00 once again from Ceredigion County Council.

Planning;

The planning application for extension and conversion of a barn at Mount Hazel has been approved.
The planning application for a Hydro Scheme at Glynberws has also been approved.
A letter has also been sent from Ceredigion County Council informing us that they have received a letter from Mrs Gwenda Pryse Lansdon of Glynberws informing them that they wish to install pipe work to serve a hydro electric scheme on her property. A map is also supplied showing the proposed route of the pipework along the surface of the land.  As Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council hold the lease on the land it would need to consent to this request. 

Mr Lansdon has approached Cllr Nick McNally to see if they can access the river from the land leased by the community council which is now the community garden area. Cllr McNally was under the impression that the pipe work would be placed above ground but behind the garden’s boundary fence which would not cause any problems. 
Donations;

Letters were received from the following, British Heart Foundation, Cruse Bereavement Care, Ceredigion Young Farmers and Dyfed Powys Victim Support.
The next meeting will be held on Monday 17th March in the village hall at 7.30pm.

